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COMMENTS BY DELEGATIONS ON THE METHODOLOGY PROPOSED BY THE CHAIR 
OF THE WORKING GROUP FOR PREPARING THE SOCIAL CHARTER OF THE AMERICAS

(ALADI)

ALTERNATIVE PROPOSAL FOR THE WORK PLAN OF THE Working Group ON
THE DRAFT SOCIAL CHARTER OF THE AMERICAS

(Proposal by the ALADI Group)

1. We agree with the proposal to temporarily suspend negotiation of the preamble, which we see as a positive initiative by the Chair of the Working Group, with a view to concentrating, in the next few months, on substantive questions in the operative section of the Charter.  This is consistent with operative paragraph 3 of resolution AG/RES. 2241, adopted by the General Assembly in Santo Domingo.
2. The period between the meeting of September 28, 2006, and the submission of the working document that will be requested of the General Secretariat should be used for:

· Visits by experts in economic, social, and cultural rights, and by others the Chair has suggested, or by others who might be proposed by the member states.  At such working meetings, presentations should be limited to a fixed length of time; another period should be allowed for questions and answers.
· Using these same meetings to hear from representatives of civil society.
3. Beginning negotiation of the operative section, as follows:

a) Entrust the Secretariat, by way of a mandate issued at the next meeting of the Working Group, with initiating compilation of the operative section of the Charter, following the same procedure applied to the preamble, i.e., merging into single paragraphs the proposals offered by different groups but addressing the same subject; the compilation should be submitted to the Working Group by October 30, as a working document.
b) Use meetings through October 30 for the presentation of proposals that could reconcile and preserve national positions; for example, negotiation of a first operative paragraph (“general clause”) introducing the operative body of the Charter.
4. Discuss the Plan of Action when negotiation of the text of the Social Charter has already advanced sufficiently to allow a consensus Plan of Action to be extracted from the commitments assumed within the text; the mandates of the Summits of the Americas and the Millennium Development Goals are important reference points for this phase.
5. Once the Charter and a Draft Plan of Action are in hand, we can take the time to consider possible follow-up mechanisms and the role of the OAS in a very specific context, with the aim of monitoring achievements by states in their implementation efforts over time.
6. We agree with the Chair’s proposal to use other pertinent materials, such as the Inter-American Juridical Committee document on juridical aspects of the interdependence between democracy and economic and social development.

� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CP16895E09�








